DYB Meeting Minutes
October 14, 2024
Attendance:
Todd Irwin				Jason Brown			Danielle Winters 
Greta Roser				Heather Stollar			Shawn Key
Denis Cole				Brandy Logue 			Doug Shoemaker 
Bridget Nace				Gus Santiago

Opening:
Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by Todd Irwin.
Approval of Minutes:
Meeting minutes approved by Todd Irwin. 
Reports:
· Treasurer’s Report (Brandy Logue)- $21,500 for team snap registrations. RCD renewed on 9/17/2024. Next renewal date is 4/16/2025. Should we consider changing banks? Shawn and Brandy to discuss and report back. 
· Ways and Means (Danielle Winters)- Pie fundraiser- Whitcomb’s does not do it. Browns does it, but only has three choices. Rise (in Mt. Joy)- collecting information- more to come. Pictures: K-2 11/20, 3-6 is 12/18, 7-12 is 1/15. Location TBD. Tentatively planning for 6 teams for the K-2 league. 
· Athletic Director (Jason Brown) – Todd and CJ met with the school- gym fees are staying the same. Per Todd- the rates will not change unless the change is approved by the school board. Todd asked for an update each July, change or no change, for the rates. Working through scheduling practices and games. Open gym K-2 week of 10/21 and 10/28 (6pm-7:30pm) - waiting on the schools for confirmation. Potentially starting grades 3-6 the week of 11/4. 
· Registrations (Shawn) – Parents notified via email of their team at 7:25pm. 7-12 there are 52 registrations. K-2 and 3-6: registration closed. Denis to update the website and the FB page.
· Website (Denis Cole) – Updated contact information on site. Emails were broken, but now fixed. 
· Uniforms (Greta Roser) – Ready to distribute. CJ ordered ball games and coach duffle bags. There are 7- 3/4 teams and 8- 5/6 teams = total 15 teams (boys and girls). Will bring balls, pumps, first aid kits and ice packs to K-2 open gym next week.  

Open Floor: 
· Need to create a sign-up genius for volunteer spots during the season. Denis said that once created, he can link it into the webpage. Will create once we get game schedules (towards the end of November). 
· Coaches meeting tentatively scheduled for 10/29 or 10/30 at North Salem.  
· York Youth- first meeting was in September. Not much changed. Admission is now $3 for adults and $1 for children. Ref fees SHOULD stay the same. Other leagues are paying more. League dues will remain the same. Jason to take check ($15/team = 5 teams) to the meeting this week. Bob Brown retired. Marty Ness is now handling the Refs. 
· This season, we will have teams in York Youth A, but not York Youth B. 
· Parents Meeting 10/16 at 7pm at North Salem Elementary School (cafeteria)
· Will discuss the website // Facebook
· QR codes for the website will be available
· Explanation of the costs and where they come from (school board, not schools) 
· Code of conduct (coaches to distribute to parents and players // signatures required)
· Media consents to be included in registration for next season
· If the player has a medical condition, the coaches need to be aware
· YCBAA- upped Ref fees to $37. Admissions for games- matches York Youth A. (We are not going to enforce that in our league this year. Might be worth mentioning at the parents’ meeting that it could be happening in future seasons). Refs will give the league the technical foul information- Doug needs the information as well (Player last name and number, along with team). Coach’s requirements are less lenient than player requirements, since the coaches are supposed to set the example for the players. 
· Consider having a York Youth Representative at each game. Refs’ fees for home games to be in the money box for York Youth A—York Youth Reps to pay the Refs and take that responsibility off the coaches. 
· School program is going to coach the York Youth A for 7th and 8th grade boys. Todd to reach out to Dan Overmiller to let him know that those players need to be registered through DYB to play. Todd will also discuss uniforms. 
· Discussion surrounding school program involvement in the youth program
· We want to work with the school programs
· Girls High School coach attended the youth evals for the girls
· We are open to running the plays that will be played at the school level 
· Discussion regarding opinions of running and learning new plays each year 
· Can we reach out to see if Ollie’s will donate balls for K-2 
· Ways and Means position might be open starting next season- Danielle to step down.
Adjournment:
Meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.
Meeting Minutes Submitted by:  Heather Stollar, DYB Secretary 
